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Re: BIPD Salary Increase Request 

To: Belle Isle Commissioners 

The Police Advisory Board undertook an analysis of the BIPD Salary Budget looking into several 

factors that we felt per�nent to be�er evaluate the current proposed 15% salary increase and 

its merits. 

The first factor we looked at was officer reten�on. BIPD data shows an officer a�ri�on rate 

averaging 3 officers per year since 2018. The cost to ou�it and train each officer is 

approximately $50,000. The impact of this a�ri�on cost is two-fold, the first is the investment 

return (0%) on the cost of training each officer, and second, the experience base of a fully 

always staffed seasoned police force available to protect our beau�ful city. This led us to factor 

number two, what was behind the high a�ri�on rate.   

Deputy Chief Millis shared data with the board from exit interviews of depar�ng officers, 

indica�ng higher pay opportuni�es at other Central Florida Law Enforcement Agencies was the 

primary reason for their departure. BIPD’s current base salary ranks in the lower 25th percen�le 

in the Central Florida area with the last Salary Budget approved over three years ago, leaving 

BIPD vulnerable to losing well trained, highly mo�vated law enforcement talent. This was a 

salary only analysis which does not include any assessment of re�rement benefits. 

A�er examining the proposed 15% salary increase cost and applying the annual a�ri�on cost 

against the total budget increase, assuming the increased salary benefits would stem the high 

cost of a�ri�on, we realized there was a significant and impac�ul reduc�on in the overall 

budget increase to the city’s budget. Based on our analysis, 76% of the total proposed salary 

increase would be offset by not incurring this annual a�ri�on cost.  

The Belle Isle Budget Commi�ee has been briefed on the above Advisory Board analysis and has 

given their approval for the 15% Salary increase.  The Police Advisory Board unanimously 

recommends that the Commissioners approve the 2023 proposed 15% Salary increase. 

The Belle Isle Police Advisory Board 

 


